Board of Eoucaion
MEETING

RECAP

CONSENT AGENDA

« The Board of Education accepted the retirement of MHS math and computer science teacher Bruce
Miller effective at the end of the school year.

« The employment of a volunteer assistant boys lacrosse coach and orchestra musician were approved
by the Board as well as a college credit reimbursement for Maria Childs.

ACTION AGENDA

« The Board passed a resolution allowing for a paper and pencil version of the Grade 3 Ohio State Test
in English Language Arts. Superintendent Estepp reported that the default version of this test is online,
however kids in this grade tend to perform better with a paper and pencil test. The district will return to
this paper/pencil version during the 2022-23 school year.

« The Board approved a student trip to the DECA International Career Development Conference April
23-27 in Atlanta, Georgia. Around 10 MHS students advanced from the state DECA conference and
will participate in this next level of competition.

FINANCIAL REPORT

+ Treasurer/CFO Tom Golinar reviewed the financial report and announced that all district finances are
on track for the forecast.

* Mr. Golinar also reported that the regular Board of Education meeting in June will now be held on

Tuesday, June 21, 2022, at 7 p.m. in the Mariemont Elementary cafeteria.

OO

REPORTS/INFORMATION/COMMUNICATIONS/DISCUSSION

« The Board discussed a location switch for the regular Board of Education meetings. The school district
plans to transition the location of Board of Education meetings from Mariemont Elementary School to
Mariemont High School by early fall.



OTHER ITEMS

Congratulations to all of the art students who were recognized by the Board of Education at the April
meeting. These students have either recently won awards for their artwork or had their pieces selected
for display in a number of different exhibits around the state. We are so proud of these talented artists
and the art teachers who instruct them every day!




